MEMORANDUM

TO: IT Managers Forum (ITMF), UGA Networking Group (UGANet), ConnectUGA listserv, Business
Services listserv, Human Resources Partners listserv and EITS all-staff listserv (EITS-L)

FROM: Michael S. Lucas, Chief Technology Officer

SUBJECT: EITS Announces Personnel Changes for UGA’s OneSource Project and
EITS Service Operations

As part of the implementation planning for UGA’s OneSource project, EITS has made several leadership
changes to better align human resources for this key project while accounting for ongoing EITS service
operations. OneSource is the University’s project to launch a new finance and human resource administration
system.

First, Russell Hatfield, who has been serving as Director of Administrative Information Systems for EITS, has
transitioned to the OneSource project with the same title and responsibilities. Hatfield now reports to Chris
Wilkins, who serves as Associate CIO and OneSource Project Director. In the coming months, the EITS
Administrative Information Systems team will transition to the OneSource project, including an anticipated
office move from Boyd Graduate Studies to Caldwell Hall for the duration of the multi-year project.

Hatfield has served as Director of Administrative Information Systems since 2014. He has been with the
University for more than 20 years, including leadership roles within EITS.

Second, Shannon Marable, who has been serving as an IT Associate Director within Administrative
Information Systems, is now serving as Director of Client Services. Marable’s new role includes management of
her existing teams for the mainframe, database administration, EITS Access Services, and Information Quality
Management, along with additional responsibilities directing the EITS Help Desk and EITS Client Technology
Services teams. EITS Help Desk manager Len Ewen and EITS Client Technology Services Senior Manager
Tommy Jones will now report to Marable. She reports directly to the Chief Technology Officer.

Marable has served as the IT Associate Director of Database and Quality Assurance since 2012. She has served
in various leadership roles within EITS since 2006. Marable has been with the University for more than 15
years.

Third, Stacy Boyles, who has served as project manager on the ConnectUGA project, will continue to provide
project management assistance for ConnectUGA, along with OneSource and other EITS initiatives under the
direction of the Chief Technology Officer. Boyles will report directly to the Chief Technology Officer.



Boyles is a certified Project Management Professional (PMP) who has served as the IT Program Manager for
the ConnectUGA project since February 2015. She previously served as an IT Senior Project Manager for
ConnectUGA and the IT Manager for the EITS Identity Management (IDM) team. Boyles has been with the
University in various roles for almost eight years.

All of these personnel changes reflect EITS’ commitment to better align our organization to support the
upcoming needs of UGA’s OneSource project and other EITS initiatives. Our experiences from the
ConnectUGA project also provided insights for strategies to plan and implement the OneSource project in a
manner that best serves the University, while accounting for ongoing EITS service operations.

More information about the UGA’s OneSource project is available at onesource.uga.edu.

If you have questions about these changes, please reach out to me at mlucas@uga.edu.

CC: OneSource Project Leadership Team (PLT)
ConnectUGA Leadership Team (CLT)



